
       
School Newsletter        

Week ending 29th June 2018      

      
Timetable for the Week commencing 2nd July to 6th July 

2018  

Menu Week 2 Summer   

   

Mon 2nd July           Cricket Club – Lunchtime Years 1 and 2   

     Pine – Taster session new intake 1.30am 

    Netball – Mrs Norsworthy – Afterschool   

finishing 4.30pm Years 2 and 3     

             Swimming – Year 5 and 6     

   

Tue 3rd July              Start Active – INVITE ONLY 8.00am to    

   8.45am     

   MFS Music Lessons   

Ash – National Gallery Visit  

   Cricket Club Lunchtime – Years 3 and 4   

   Cricket Club – After School finishing at 

4.20pm Years 5 and 6 

              

Wed 4th July   Multi-Sports KAS – Before school 7.50am 

to 8.40am Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6   

   Guitar Music lessons   

  

Thurs 5th July    Multi-Sports KAS – Before school 7.50am 

to 8.40am Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6   

Netball Club – CANCELLED    

Cricket Match against Northgate – Home 

PM 

   

    

Friday 6th July         Multi-Sports KAS – Before school 7.50am  

                    to 8.40am Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 

      Drum Truck 

     

  

Stars of the week  

Please be advised that Stars of the week certificates will 

continue to be given to children on a Friday in assembly. We 

will no longer be detailing who has received them on the 

weekly newsletter as we need to comply with GDPR 

regulations.    

  

Dinner money – SUMMER TERM For the full summer term it 

will be £63.80   

We still continue to have parents who have not cleared their 

dinner money debt.  Again we would ask parents to clear 

these outstanding debts as this is impacting the service that 

the school is providing. 

 

Statements are being sent home today and appointments 

will be made next week with Mrs Strickland with those 

parents whose accounts continue to be in debt. 

 

Please ensure that cheques are made payable to ‘Little 

Hallingbury School’ and please also note that the school is no 

longer accepting old style £10 notes.   

   

Sports Day  

Thank you to all the parents who came to watch our Sports 

Day this year.  It was an exceptionally warm day and we are 

grateful to the PTA for their help in providing gazebos to 

provide shade for the children. My apologies that the event 

overran and had to be completed the following day and we 

will look at the timings of each event for next year to ensure 

that this doesn’t happen again.  My thanks to all the teaching 

staff especially Mrs Brichieri-Colombi for all their efforts in 

organising this afternoon for the children.   

 

Sports Day Results 

KS1 

Bolt 27  3rd  

Edwards 30 2nd 

Ennis-Hill 70 1st  

Farah 27  3rd 

 

KS2 

Bolt 61  3rd 

Edwards 58 4th 

Ennis-Hill 64 2nd  

Farah 71  1st  

 

Overall 

Bolt 88  3rd  

Edwards 88 3rd  

Ennis-Hill 134 1st  

Farah 98  2nd  

  

Lime ‘Rock Bottom’ Performance  

Details on the tickets for Lime’s performance of ‘Rock 

Bottom’ will be sent out on Monday 2nd July 2018.   

 

Lime Farewell Lunch 

Details have been sent out to parents and carers.  Please 

return your slips by the 6th July 2018.  

  



Ash – National Gallery  

Thank you to all those parents who have returned their 

permission slips.  Would you please ensure that your 

permission slip has been passed to the office by the end of 

today please.  

  

Pine, Chestnut and Ash – Sea Life  

Can I please ask for the permission slips to be returned to the 

School Office as a matter of urgency.   

 

District Athletics 

37 KS2 children went to the USSP District Athletics competing 

against children from other similar sized primary schools from 

the district.  The boys took on the field events first, claiming 

first or second in 8 out of the 12 events, whilst the girls took 

on the track events.  As the girls and boys swapped disciplines, 

the team’s position was looking strong.  The girls performed 

even better than the boys on the field coming first or second 

place in 9 out of the 12 events, and the boys continued their 

strong performance by coming first or second in 5 of the 8 

track events.   

A great performance so far and only the relays to go – three 

wins and two second places out of the 8 replays.  The children 

were so excited as they gathered for final results.  The year 3 

and 4 results were announced – first to LHS – then the Year 5 

and 6 – first again to LHS.  So there was no surprise, when we 

came away as overall winners of the District Athletics 

competition. 

A special mention to the Year 6 boys team, who won 6 out of 

the 7 events; to the year 3 boys who came 1st in 3 of their 

events and 2nd in their other 2 events; and to Samantha Dadd 

and Jack Hart who both came second in the high jump, despite 

having never done the event before! 

 

Cricket against HBO 

This was the last of our group matches, and we played really 

well to win 169 to 87 – winning the group.  We are looking 

forward to the semi-final against Northgate next week. 

So far all members of Year 6 and all members of the after 

school cricket club have had the chance to play in at least one 

cricket tournament, and 21 children have had the opportunity 

to represent the school in the after school matches!     

 

Important Dates: 

 

2nd July  New Intake – Taster session 1.30pm – 3pm 

3rd July  Ash – National Gallery 

9th July  New Intake – Taster session 1.30pm -3pm 

9th July  Lime Performance – 7pm 

10th July  Pine, Chestnut and Ash Aquarium Visit 

10th July  Lime Performance – 7pm 

11th July  Lime farewell lunch 

13th July  Transition year 6 AM – Barnardo’s 

16th July   Exhibition Evening – 3.30pm to 6pm 

19th July  Leavers Service 1.30pm to 3pm 

20th July   End of Term 

 

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

    

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  


